20.

COMMUNITY ADVOCATE’S UPDATE

The Board considered a report from the Community Advocate regarding the following:

Cashmere Residents Association — Consultation
Participation South Christchurch

Business Liaison Officer

Addington Commercial Area Study

Street Disturbances

Advertising on Buses

Local Government (Rating) Bill

Heritage Week (Barry Corbett declared an interest and removed himself from the table)
Library/Service Centre Project Control Group
Play Spaces and Parks — Seminar
Developments

Community Visioning

The Board received the information and resolved:

1.

Heritage Week

That $1,500 plus GST be allocated from the Board's 2001/02 Discretionary Funds to the
Council's Communications Unit, to be applied towards the cost of Canterbury Television
producing a 24 minute programme profiling Ngaio Marsh House, subject to:

0] Satisfactory arrangements being made for the use of the completed programme by
interested parties.

(i) ~ The presenter of the programme not being a politician.

(It was noted that Barry Corbett and Sue Wells took no part in the voting.)

2.

Community Visioning

That Sonia Gill and Oscar Alpers attend the Community Visioning workshop to be held in
Christchurch on 18 September 2001, with the registration fees of $400 plus GST being met from
the Board’s 2001/02 Discretionary Fund.



